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DATES FOR  

 YOUR DIARY  
 

2017  

October  
8th  Junior Church, Harvest   10.00am  

10th Floral Group  -  Sallying Forth Again   2.00pm  

11th Autumn Leaves, Holme for Gardens, Simon Goldsack  2.30pm  

14th Pop in Place, an Evening with Rapport  

17th WI, Cyber Crime, Jake Moore   7.30pm  

 

November  
8th  Autumn Leaves, Names on the War Memorial. Di Ventham  2.30pm  

12th Junior Church, Remembrance   10.00am  

14th Floral Group  -  TBA  2.00pm  

17th Pop in Place, Fundraising for Children in Need  

21st WI, Christmas Cards, Jan Nurrish   7.30pm  

25th Bere Regis Church, Autumn Fair  

 

December  
10th Junior Church, Carol Service   10.00am  

13th Autumn Leaves, Christmas Afternoon   2.30pm  

15th Pop in Performers Christmas Show   7.00pm  

16th Pop in Performers Christmas Show   2.00pm  

18th Pop in Place Carols and Mince Pies  10.00am  -  12 noon  

19th WI, Christmas Festivities  7.30pm  
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My dear Friends,  

March 1 st - Lent is here (and also St Davidõs Day)! What a neat arrangement this 

year (with Easter being on 16 th April) the first day of the first month of spring opens 

the season of spiritual reflection. Have you made a suitable and useful resolution? 

I hope that if you are a regular member of our churches, you will have received a 

little booklet from our Diocese, entitled ôPraying Togetherõ ð Lent 2017. I hope that 

you will want to use it, hardly demanding on time and ensuring that there is a 

greater spiritual togetherness in our parishes and indeed in our Diocese. There are, 

of course, also our Lent Groups which should be inspiring (details elsewhere in the 

magazine and a midweek Communion at 11am each Wednesday, with soup 

lunch following.  

Is it just me or am I right in thinking that the prevalent culture in which we live is 

unusually grumpy? Sir Winston Churchill is claimed to have said òDemocracy is the 

Reverend Canon Charles Masheder  

The Vicarage,  West Street, Bere Regis,    

BH20 7HQ  

01929 472883         

Church website:  www.bereregiswith affpuddle.org.uk  

Our Mission:  
To encourage awareness of the 

presence of God through worship 

music and the arts;  
 

To encourage everyone in the 

Christian faith through example, 

learning and spiritual growth;  
 

To make our churches open and 

welcoming to all, and supportive of 

those in need;  
 

To challenge injustice at home and 

abroad and to balance our care for 

the environment.  
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To make Christõs love 

known in the world today 

and to live out his teaching  
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worst form of government except for all the others.ó Asking peopleõs opinions is an 

interesting exercise and certainly last year threw up some surprises. The aggression 

shown in the campaigns was very unedifying but the grumpiness shown by ôthe 

losersõ is also unbecoming. In the two most relevant to us, I found myself on the 

losing side both times but I am seeking to find what is good in the outcomes and 

that the future will not be as bleak as many may fear. I believe the media often 

encourages us to be grumpy and to complain, to work up dissatisfaction almost  

all the time. Leaders are briefly welcomed and applauded only to be criticised at 

the first decision they make. The NHS has existed throughout my life, though it was 

very new when I arrived. In much of its history, all it does in providing care has 

been greatly appreciated but now in our grumpy culture our expectations have 

reached a point at which some people are constantly dissatisfied. Whatever may 

be, I would prefer to wait for my treatment than be in a hospital in many Middle 

Eastern or Northern African countries in a war -zone.  

Well, having said my bit on all that, I am going to make a suggestion for Lent! 

When we find ourselves complaining about our lot in life, why donõt we take 

ourselves to task and understand that if life is ôunfairõ then we are the lucky not the 

unlucky ones!  It may be against the culture of the society in which we live but 

surely it is the Christian approach. One of my favourite verses in the Bible comes 

from Paulõs letter to the Philippians (Chapter 4 verse 8):  òFinally, brothers and 

sisters, whatever is true, whatever is honourable, whatever is just, whatever is pure, 

whatever is lovely, whatever is commendable, if there is any excellence, if there is 

anything worthy of praise, think about these things.ó 

Contentment is a wonderful gift and I am sure that when we know someone who 

lives a contented life, it warms our hearts. John Bunyan wrote a little poem which I 

remember singing at my own village school (years ago!) and one verse ran òI am 

content with what I have, little it be or much; and Lord contentment still I crave, 

because thou savest such.ó Do you remember that at the time of the Millennium, 

the Church produced a special Resolution in which we were encouraged to say 

òLet there be: respect for the earth; peace for its people; love in our lives; delight 

in the good and forgiveness for past wrongs?ó Perhaps that could be resurrected 

as our Lenten resolution this year....particularly to delight in the good!  

Have a happy and fulfilling Lent!      Your loving Priest and Friend  
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DATES FOR  

 YOUR DIARY  
 

2017  

June  
2nd  Duck Race  

4th  Briantspuddle Open Gardens  

11th Junior Church, Old Testament character   10.00am  

13th Floral Group  -  Room to Room   2.00pm  

14th Autumn Leaves, Swimming the Channel, Bob Holman  2.30pm  

18th Garden Club  -  Open Gardens, Bere Regis  

20th WI, members evening   7.30pm  

24th  Bere Regis Church, Summer Fete, Scout Hut  2.00pm -4.00pm  

 

July  
9th  Junior Church, Old Testament character   10.00am  

11th Floral Group  -  TBA  2.00pm  

12th Autumn Leaves, Where the Heck are We? David Gray  2.30pm  

18th WI, Safety in the Home, Rosemary Locock   7.30pm  

 

August  
9th  Autumn Leaves, A simple flower arrangement, Ann Hunter  2.30pm  

13th Junior Church, Old Testament character   10.00am  

Bank holiday weekend  Flower Festival in Bere Regis Church for Cancer charities  

 

September  
10th Junior Church, Old Testament character   10.00am  

12th  Floral Group  -  Two of a Kind   2.00pm  

13th Autumn Leaves, Far Away Places, Allan and Andrea Smith  2.30pm  

15th/17th Twinning to Cerences  

19th WI, My Life on the Fairground, Kay Castleman   7.30pm  

22nd  Pop in Place Macmillan Coffee Morning  10.00am  -  12 noon  
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DATES FOR  

 YOUR DIARY  
 

2017  
 

 

March  
8th  Autumn Leaves, Great Hymn Stories. Bob Naylor   2.30pm  

10th Pop in Place, Fun Quiz   10.30am  

14th Floral Group  -  Women of Influence   2.00pm  

21st WI, Hair Care, Tracy   7.30pm  

26th Junior Church, Mothering Sunday   10.00am  

 

April  
8th  Cream Tea and Open Garden -12 Boswells Close    2.00 pm ñ 4.00 pm  

9th  Junior Church, Palm Sunday   10.00am  

11th Floral Group  -  Creative Creations   2.00pm  

12th Autumn Leaves, ôA Capellaõ singing by Wimborne Voices 2.30pm  

14th  Pop in Place, Easter Bonnets, Easter Egg Raffle    10.00am  -  12 noon  

18th WI, AGM   7.30pm  

22nd  Bere Regis Church Spring Fayre, Scout Hut  10.30am - 12.00 noon  

28th Pop in Place AGM   10.30am  

29th Annual Church coach trip  -  Baliol College, Oxford  8.30 a.m.  

 

May 
8th  Pop in Place Village Quiz   7.30pm  

9th  Floral Group  -  Fusion  2.00pm  

10th Autumn Leaves, The Doctor Detective, Mary Graham  2.30pm  

14th Junior Church, Pet Service   10.00am  

16th WI, WRAP, Kirsten Juniper  7.30pm  

18th Pop in Performers, A Western Musical   6.00pm  

19th Pop in Performers, A Western Musical   7.00pm  

20th Pop in Performers, A Western Musical  2.00pm and 7.00pm  
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CHURCH SERVICES - MARCH  

  

Wednesday 1 st March ð Ash 
Wednesday  
7pm  Benefice Eucharist for Ash 

 Wednesday     Bere Regis 

 

Sunday 5 th March ð First Sunday of Lent  
10am  Parish Eucharist Bere Regis 

11am  Mattins & Communion  Affpuddle  

6pm  Evensong  Bere Regis 

 

Wednesday 8 th March  
11am  Holy Communion for Lent, followed by  

 Lent Lunch  Bere Regis 

 

Sunday 12 th March ð Second Sunday of Lent  
8am  Holy Communion  Bere Regis 

9.15am  Parish Eucharist Affpuddle  

11am  Family Communion  Bere Regis 

 

Please Note:  We have swapped services on 12 th and 24 th March this 

month to ensure that the Family Service is on Mothering Sunday (26 th) 

 

Wednesday 15 th March  
11am  Holy Communion for Lent, followed by  Bere Regis 

 Lent Lunch  

 

Sunday 19 th March ð Third Sunday of Lent  
8am  Holy Communion  Affpuddle  

10am  Parish Eucharist Bere Regis 

6pm  Evensong  Bere Regis 
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CHURCH SERVICES - MARCH  

  

Wednesday 22 nd March  
11am  Holy Communion for Lent at Bere Regis,  Bere Regis 

 followed by Lent Lunch at Bere Heath  

 Methodist Chapel (shared transport)  

 

Sunday 26 th March ð Mothering Sunday  
8am  Holy Communion  Bere Regis 

9.15am  Parish Eucharist Affpuddle  

11am  Family Service following Junior Church  

 at 10am  Bere Regis 

 

Wednesday 29 th March  
11am  Holy Communion for Lent, followed by  

 Lent Lunch  Bere Regis 

 

Sunday 2 nd April ð Fifth Sunday of Lent  
10am  Parish Eucharist Bere Regis 

11am  Mattins & Communion  Affpuddle  

6pm  Evensong  Bere Regis 

Mothering 

Sunday 
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Association  

 

Contact  

 

Tel  

 

Address  

 

E-mail  

 

Meetings/Info  

 

Mothersõ Union Nancy Gibson  472105 15 White Lovington  

BH20 7NF 

NancyEGibson

@msn.com  

Monthly.  Turberville Court  

1st Wednesday.  7.30 p.m.  

Mobile Library  Dorset  County 

Council  

01305 

224440 

 dorchestermob

ilelibrary@dorse

tcc.gov.uk  

Alternate fortnights   Car 

park  

Mondays 9.20 - 9.50 

Fridays 10.50  -  12.15 

Neighbour Car 

Scheme  

Brenda House  01929  

471255 

 stockleyfarmpa

rtners@gmail.c

om  

Community run transport 

option  

Pop in Place  Alison Bennett  472023 3 Rye Hill Close 

BH20 7LU 

paul@bennett3

518.freeserve.c

o.uk  

Weekly.  Drax Hall  

Monday and Friday 

mornings  

10.00  -  12.00 

Purbeck District 

Councillor  

Peter Wharf  472246 The Old Vicarage  

West Street  

peterwharf@ho

tmail.com  

Monthly surgery.  Turberville 

Court, Communal Lounge  

1st Saturday @ 9.30ñ10.00 

Bere Regis Pre-School  

ôPebblesõ 

 471334 

 

Southbrook  

Bere Regis 

BH20 7DB 

preschool@ber

eregis.dorset.sc

h.uk 

Providing care and education 

for children from 2 to 8 years, 

including breakfast club from 

7.45 a.m. and after -school club 

until 5 p.m.  

Rotary Club of 

Wareham  

David King  01929 

471087 

Hyde Woods, Hyde  

Wareham, BH20 7NT  

david.king@gb

pltd.co.uk  

www.wareham

rotary.co.uk  

 

RBL Women's Section  Mrs Eileen 

Maidment  

471616 9 Elder Road   Monthly.  RBL 

3rd Wednesday.  2.00 p.m.  

Salt and Pepper Lunch 

Club  

Brenda House  471255  stockleyfarmpa

rtners@gmail.c

om  

Monthly, Scout Hut, 3rd 

Thursday. 12.30p.m.  

Table Tennis for Adults  Pauline Pitfield    01258 

839123 

  Mondays   7.00 to 9.00 pm  

Twinning Association  Jackie Ahern  07876 

577012 

 Jackie.ahern@hot

mal.co.uk 
Meetings and events 

arranged as and when.  

W.I. (Bere Regis) Mrs Dian Pitts 471322  pitts.dian  

@gmail.com  

Monthly  Drax Hall  

3rd Tuesday @ 7.30 pm  

Woodbury Hill Singers  Mrs Kath Jeeves  471175 10 Turberville Court   Weekly  Turberville Court  

Mondays @ 2.00 p.m.  

CHURCH AND VILLAGE   
 

ACTIVITIES, SOCIETIES, CLUBS, ASSOCIATIONS and CONTACTS  
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Association  

 

Contact  

 

Tel  

 

Address  

 

E-mail  

 

Meetings/Info  

 

Bere Regis Scout 

Group (Scouts)  

 

General or group 

enquiries  

Simon Hart  

 

 

Chris Gall  

01929 

472274 

 

01305 

772634 

  

 

 

 

 

Mondays 7.30 - 9 pm  

10½ or 11 to 14 years  

Scout Hut, Elder Road  

Bere Regis Scout 

Group (Cubs)  

Kate Willis 

 

01929 

472787 

 

 

  Thursdays 6.30  -  8 pm  

8ð 10½ or 11 years  

Scout Hut, Elder Road  

Kingsbere Explorer 

Scout Unit  

Helen Unitt -

Jones 

01929 

472273 

  Tuesdays 7.30 pm -9.30 pm.  

14-18 years, male and 

female.  Scout Hut, Elder 

Road  

Bere Regis Scouts 

Scout Hut Hire  

Andrea 

Marshall  

472588 

or 07884 

226445 

2 Old Barn Cottages  

West Street  

 

andrealynnmar

shall@hotmail.c

om  

Hire rates from £7.00 per 

hour  

Briantspuddle Book 

Swap Club  

Jenny Beedle  

Angie Talbot  

471002 

472483 

6 Bladen Valley,  

19 Bladen Valley  

angie@ptalbot.

plus.com  

2nd Saturday 10  -  11  am  

Briantspuddle Village Hall  

Briantspuddle village 

scrap book  

Jenny Silavs 471577   Scrap book for Affpuddle, 

Briantspuddle, Throop and 

Turnerspuddle   

Chapel Toddlers 

Group  

Mrs Janet 

Morris 

471270 The Manse Flat, Butt 

Lane  

Jimjan.morris19

2@yahoo.co.uk  

Tuesdays  -  9.30 a.m.  -  

11.30 a.m.  at the 

Congregational Chapel, 

Butt Lane  

Cyril Wood Court 

Monthly Coffee Stop  

    1st Saturday of every 

month from 10.00  -  12.00 

Drax Hall  

(hire)  

Lyn Simmonds  471528    

Dorset County 

Councillor  

Peter Wharf  472246 The Old Vicarage 

West Street  

peterwharf@ho

tmail.com  

 

Kingsbere Quilters  Mrs Dianne 

Edmunds  

472331 10 Boswellõs Close 

BH20 7JE 

 Monthly   Scout Hut  

1st Wednesday 9.30 am  -  

12 noon  

Milborne St Andrew 

Allotment Society  

Secretary: Sue 

Gould (28 

Stileham Bank, 

MSA DT11 0LE) 

01258 

837575  

Lane End, Milborne 

St Andrew.  

Msa.allotments

@yahoo.co.uk  

A new allotment site adjacent to 

the Sports Club in the village, 

whole plot £30, half plot £20 per 

year.    

CHURCH AND VILLAGE   
 

ACTIVITIES, SOCIETIES, CLUBS, ASSOCIATIONS and CONTACTS  
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Readers  
 

Parish Communion  

5th  Mr Booth/Mrs 

 Welton  

 

19th Mr Booth/Mrs 

 Gibson  

BERE REGIS 
CHURCH ROTAS  

Cleaning and Dusting  

 Cleaning  Dusting  

25 February 

& 4 March  

Mrs Pat Wharf  

Mrs Lorraine Butterfield  

Mrs Sue Hazelrigg  

11 & 18 

March  

Mrs Angela Jones  

Mrs Jan Nurrish 

Mrs Eileen Salisbury 

25 March &  

1 April  

Mrs Tricia White  

Mrs Alice Keogan  

Mrs Tricia White  

Mrs Alice Keogan  

 

Sidesmen  
 

1st 7.00pm   Mr Scott  

 

5th  10.00am  Mr Bates/Mr House  

 Chalice   Mr Cox/Mr House  

 Intercessions  Mr Comben  

 6.00pm   Mr Gibbs  

12th  11.00am  TBA 

 

19th 10.00am  Mr Smith/Mr Croom  

 Chalice   Mr Lambert/Mr 

Croom  

Intercessions  Mr Lambert  

 6.00pm   Mr Gibbs  

 

26th   11.00am   Junior Church  

Sanctuary Flower Guild   

4th  Lent  No Flowers  

11th  Lent  No Flowers  

18th  Lent  No Flowers  

25th  Lent  No Flowers  

mailto:Msa.allotments@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Msa.allotments@yahoo.co.uk
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BERE REGIS CHURCH NEWS  

 

 

FROM THE REGISTERS 

FOOD BANK  

Every two months we have been able to hand over about five carrier bags full of 

your gifts to the Food Bank people who were very grateful....so please keep them 

coming! At Harvest there were many bags.  

There are boxes in both our churches for you to place any goods you would like 

to donate. This provides a simple way of helping people who have fallen on hard 

times.  

I would ask:  Please ensure that your gifts are at least 6 months in date.   

You do not have to be a church member to contribute!  

The boxes are emptied regularly and the contents given to the Wareham Food 

Bank.  The list of what is most appropriate is:  

 

 

 

¶ Tinned Soup,  

¶ Fruit Juice (carton),  

¶ Pasta Sauces,  

¶ Baked Beans,  

¶ Rice/Sponge Pudding 

(Tinned),  

¶ Tomatoes (Tinned),  

¶ Pasta/Rice (1kg),   

¶ Tinned Vegetables,   

¶ Tea Bags/Coffee     

¶ Instant Mash Potato,  

¶ Tinned Meat/Fish,    

¶ Tinned Fruit,    

¶ Sugar (500g),      

¶ Biscuits or snack bars  

The FOOD BANK provides for local 

individuals and families in crisis - 

Thank you for your support!  

Baptism  

At St Laurence, 

Affpuddle  

On 21 st January ð 

Athena Robin King  

Funeral  

At St John the 

Bapt is t ,  Bere 

Regis 

On 27 th January ð 

(Pastor) Jim Morris  
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CHURCH AND VILLAGE   
 

ACTIVITIES, SOCIETIES, CLUBS, ASSOCIATIONS and CONTACTS  

 

Association  

 

Contact  

 

Tel  

 

Address  

 

E-mail  

 

Meetings/Info  

 

Ancient Order of 

Foresters Court 

Prospect 6575  

Andrew Jones   19 Louise Road, 

Dorchester, DT1 2LT 

andrew@jones

er.freeserve.co.

uk 

Monthly Turberville Court  

1st Monday  -  7.30 pm  

Autumn Leaves  Sylvia Bayliss 472697  sbayliss194@ou

tlook.com  

Monthly  - Scout Hut  

2nd Wednesday @ 2.30 pm  

Bere Regis Bell Ringers John England  

Adrian 

Standfield  

Jenny Clifford  

471469 

471774 

 

10, South Mead   Normal practice night  -  

Wednesdays 6.30 p.m. to 

7.30 p.m.  

Bere Regis Primary 

School and Pre -School  

Wayne Roberts  

-  Headteacher  

471334 Southbrook  

Bere Regis 

BH20 7DB 

office@berereg

is.dorset.sch.uk  

Primary School for pupils 

aged 4+ to 11 years  

Bere Regis Floral Group  Diane 

Edmonds  

 

Diana Holman  

472331 

 

01305 

848262 

  2nd Tuesday at 

Winterborne Kingston 

village hall  

Bere Regis Gardening 

Club  

 Sue Stone  472083 97 North Street, Bere 

Regis, BH20 7LD 

Susan.stone97

@yahoo.co.uk  

Monthly.  Drax Hall  

1st Tuesday.  7.30 p.m.  

Bere Regis Strollers Lynda Crisford  471180 11 Bitchams Mead  

BH20 7ND 

Michael.crisfor

d@btinternet.c

om  

Every Tuesday 10.30 a.m.  

Bere Regis Car Park  

Bere Regis Junior 

Church  

Pat Wharf  472246 The Old Vicarage, 

West Street  

peterwharf@bti

nternet.com  

Second Sunday of every 

month in Church 10.000 -

11.00 a.m.  

Bere Regis Parish 

Council  

Ian Ventham  

Chairman  

471480 Wateredge, 5A 

Shitterton,  

BH20 7HU 

 Monthly, Drax Hall  

2nd Thursday  

Bere Regis Sports Club  

Cricket  

Football  

Andy Kent  

Herbie Swann  

Luke White  

471079 

472812 

472487 

94 North Street  andy@contact.

go -plus.net  

Village football and cricket 

teams for all ages  

Bere Regis Swimming 

club  

Bob Holman  01305 

848262 

Camelot, Affpuddle  

DT2 7HH 

bob.holman@ti

scali.co.uk   

5.15 p.m.ñ7.00 p.m. at the 

Purbeck Leisure Centre, 

Wareham  

Bere Regis Wildlife 

Group  

Tony Bates 

Pat Chesney  

Sarah Welton  

471563 

471519 

471562 

The Beeches, 

Barrow Hill  

tonybates@the

beeches.f9.co.

uk 

Meetings arranged as and 

when  

Bere Regis Scout 

Group (Beavers)  

 

Liz Teather 01929 

471216 

 

  
lizteather@hot

mail.com  

Wednesdays 6  -  7  pm  

5¾ - 8 years 

Scout Hut, Elder Road  

mailto:bob.holman@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:bob.holman@tiscali.co.uk
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SMALL ADS

 

Drax Hall  
Available for hire for private 

parties or for regular  

meetings.  

 Large hall and smaller room 

are both available.  The  

latter especially suitable for 

childrenõs parties.  For  

details of hiring charges etc.  

 

Contact Hall Secretary - Lyn 

Simmonds  

01929 471528 

Computer 

Problems?  
 

Email & internet support  

Wireless networking setup  

PC and Laptop repairs  

Virus and malware 

removal  

No call -out charge  

Over 20 yearsõ experience 

Call Alan on :  

01929 480529 

07710 835905 

www.ajvcomputing.co.uk  

Carpet Fitter  
P J Bushby  

 

All aspects of carpet and vinyl 

fitting undertaken.   

Domestic or commercial.   

Your own materials fitted or 

home selection if preferred.   

Helpful advice always  

available.  The complete  

carpet and flooring service.  
 

01202 624684  

SEWING 
Dressmaking, 

alterations, most types 

of sewing undertaken 

by a experienced 

seamstress. Wedding 

dresses and Evening 

dresses a speciality  

Janet Baker  

Mob -07974170723 

Tel-01929 459389 

 

Advertise 

here for only 

Ã67 a year 

 

The best 

form of local 

advertising  

Improve Strength, 

Balance, Mobility 

and Health   

Join one of my exercise 

classes in Wool, 

Winfrith, Briantspuddle 

or Lulworth  

Contact Elaine on 

01929 462916 

07967 203581 
www.EnergiseWithElaine.co.uk   

STEVE SYRETT 
Painter/Decorator  

Handyman  
 

Quality work  

No VAT 
 

07941 931186 

HAPPY 

HOUNDS 
HOME FROM HOME  

DOG BOARDING 

 

07702 646909 

01590 681790 

email 

happy_hounds@btinternet.

com  

THE DRAX 

ARMS 
West Street 

Bere Regis 

 

01929 471386 
 

thedraxarms@hotmail.com  

 

thedraxarms.co.uk  
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RECRUITING DRIVE 2017  

Three years ago we 

rejuvenated our bells to 

set them up for the next 

hundred years.   

Now we want to do the same for our band 

of ringers!  

Please see our advert overleaf for more 

information..  

We have generally been successful at 

recruiting one or two ringers every year or 

two. Now we plan a special recruitment 

and training programme aimed at building 

a future pool of ringers to ensure we have 

sufficient expertise for the years ahead. It would be good to find say 4 or 5 people 

who could enjoy learning and progressing together.  

By maintaining a group of 10 - 12 capable ringers, (twice the number of bells), we 

generally manage to have sufficient ringers without any individual having to make 

regular commitments every week.  

So if you are thinking about giving it a go, don't worry on that score.  Nor is it 

necessary to be  a regular church -goer. Some of us are and some aren't.  

Our bells have been part of our community for the past 500 years. Ringing them is 

fun and it keeps you fit.  

I hope you will consider becoming a part of their future!  

Wednesday evening practices for March will be at 6.30 to 7.30pm other than on 

March 1st when it will be brought forward to 6.00pm before the Ash Wednesday 

Service.   

BERE REGIS BELLRINGERS  

 

mailto:happy_hounds@btinternet.com
mailto:happy_hounds@btinternet.com
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BERE BELL 
RINGERS 

REQUIRED! 

AGE FROM 12 
YEARS TO INFINITY 

ALL TRAINING 
PROVIDED 

GOOD EXERCISE 
FOR BOTH BODY 

AND BRAIN 

YOU DONôT HAVE TO BE SUPER STRONG 

YOU DONôT HAVE TO BE A REGULAR CHURCH-GOER 

A GOOD SENSE OF HUMOUR CERTAINLY HELPS! 

WE NEED MORE RINGERS TO CONTINUE OUR 500 YEAR OLD 

TRADITION RINGING FOR SERVICES, WEDDINGS AND STATE 

OCCASIONS 

LEARNERS / PRACTICE NIGHT WEDNESDAYS FROM 6.30 TO 7.30 

TIMES CAN BE ADJUSTED TO SUIT 

COME FOR A TASTER SESSION! 

OUR BAND OF LADIES AND 

GENTLEMEN COME FROM 

ALL WALKS OF LIFE & ENJOY 

THE CHALLENGE, THE 

COMPANY & THE 

CHOCOLATES 

CONTACT     

       

        
JOHN 
ENGLAND  

st_george@stanbarrow.f9.
co.uk      

JENNY 
CLIFFORD 

01929 471 051 

ADRIAN 
STANDFIELD 

01929 471 774 
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enforce this requirement because the surface of the mats is easily damaged by 

grit and dirt on outdoor shoes.  

Your first session at short mat bowls is free and thereafter it costs £2.50 per session 

so that we can cover the cost of hall hire, tea and biscuits and the use of the 

bowling equipment.  

Arrangements to continue the short mat bowls sessions on Monday evenings are in 

hand.  If you are unable to participate on Tuesday afternoons and would like to 

play on Monday evening please look out for details of dates and times that will be 

posted on the Briantspuddle community website, and on the notice boards within 

the Parish. Website details are, www.briantspuddle.info/clubs_societies/

briantspuddle_short_mat_bowls,  

Peter Talbot  

 

ADVERTISING RATES   
for the year 2017  

  

(Cheques to be made payable to Bere Regis PCC) 
Rates for charitable, community or non-profit organisations are charged at 50% of above. 

 

Full year advertising is based on complete calendar years.  Adverts inserted for part 

years are charged at a pro-rata rate of the full year cost.  Full year advertisers are 
automatically included on both village websites. 

 

For all advertising enquiries, contact the Editor, details on inside back cover. 

Full page, full year Ã247 Full page, one month Ã35.00 

Half page, full year Ã150 Half page, one month Ã20.00 

Third page, full year Ã113 Third page, one month Ã15.00 

Quarter page, full year Ã93 Quarter page, one month Ã12.00 

Small-ads, full year Ã67 Small-ads, one month Ã10.00 
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BRIANTSPUDDLE COMMUN ITY GROUP 

Book Swop  

In January, money raised by the Book Swop and Talks was used to provide 

crockery and glassware for the village hall This  included dinner plates and 

pudding  bowls, to replenish stocks and added soup bowls and glass dishes.  

Thanks to Angie Talbot for her hard work arranging talks and organising Book 

Swop, making this donation possible.  

 

Coffee Shop  

In April the Coffee Shop will have been going for four years. We have been thrilled 

with the success of this venture and hope to go on providing  this social venue for 

many more years to come. However our overheads have been steadily rising so 

from the 1 st April the cost of our beverages will rise to £1.00 a cup/mug. All other 

prices will stay the same for the foreseeable future.  

We will be open every Saturday morning in March and April except the 18 th March 

when the Bladen Social Club will be hosting a coffee morning.  

Thanks for your support and custom over the last four years.  

Jenny Beedle  

BRIANTSPUDDLE SHORT MAT BOWLS  

The Briantspuddle Short Mat Bowls Club now 

meets regularly on Tuesday afternoons from 

2:30pm, and sessions last about two hours, with 

a break for a cup of tea and biscuits.  

None of the current players would claim to be 

other than novices but we are enjoying 

learning the skills and the rules of the game in 

order to further enjoy each afternoons bowling 

session. 

Anyone wondering what short mat bowls is all about or interested in joining the 

club would be most welcome to attend.  The club provides all the equipment 

necessary to play the game, all you need to bring with you is yourself and a pair 

of woolly socks or smooth soled shoes that are not used outdoors.  We strictly 
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JUNIOR 
CHURCH 
NEWS 

òWhy donõt you come and join us at the 

Family Service on the second Sunday 

of every month at 11.00 amó 

It was a cold, grey morning and there was a wind chill of minus 2 when Junior 

Church met for their February service. This did not at all reflect the excitement 

and energy being generated in the church in the hour before Family Service got 

underway. Children and adults were all busy learning about Joseph, the husband 

of Mary. While the adults rehearsed for their play, the children came and sat in 

the childrenõs corner all cosy on their cushions and spent some time thinking 

about Joseph and sharing what they knew about him. They all knew he was a 

carpenter. They also heard about how an angel visited him and told him not to 

be afraid to take Mary for his wife. Joseph was to play a very important role in the 

life of Mary and then Jesus and it was all because he listened to what God 

wanted him to do.  

Family Service began with a wonderful performance by the puppets, who sang a 

song called, ôHis Love.õ Then it was time for the congregation to get singing as, 

accompanied by Tim on the organ, they sang a hymn called ôFather Hear the 

Prayer We Offerõ. After our time of Confession, we were entertained by our 

dancers who showed great skill and co -ordination as they danced to a song 

called ôFaith as Small as a Mustard Seedõ. This activity was followed by a dramatic 

representation of two important phases in Josephõs life where he has an 

encounter with an angel and chooses to listen to Godõs message. Andrew 

proved himself to be a steadfast angel for George taking on the role of Joseph, 

while Hillie narrated the story for us.  

 Reverend Charlesõ talk was about the three important roles Joseph played in the 

lives of Mary and Jesus. First of all he was a provider, and then he was a protector 

and finally a playmate, just as all good dads are! He reminded us that God is the 

best Father of all, providing, protecting and helping us to enjoy a wonderful life. 

Yes itõs not wrong to enjoy life, indeed, it is wrong NOT to enjoy the beautiful gift of 

life we have been given!  

A dance followed, to ôDo not worryõ, again beautifully performed by some of the 

children. Alan led us in our prayers thoughtfully reflecting the themes of the 

service. The last hymn was a favourite, ôHere I Am Lordõ and then the puppets 

closed the service with a performance of ôMy God.õ A very special thank you to 

everyone who took part in the service in any way and a particular thank you to 

the amazingly, talented children!  
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Phone Debbie Scott FCCA, ATII on 01258 830304 

office@kingsbere.co.uk 

Quality Tax and 

Accounting 

Day and evening appointments available 

KingsBere 

Accountants 
For professional advice, dealing with all 

aspects of accounts and tax 

Have you ever wondered when and why our parish 

church was dedicated to St John the Baptist? Who 

paid for those fascinating carved and painted figures 

on the nave roof, what are those carved heads and 

other things on the columns in the south aisle and who 

made those lovely coloured tapestry panels hanging 

on the main altar?  

Come on one of the tours or even better, come on a tour and learn this 

information so that you could tell your neighbours, friends or families about it. 

Volunteers will be made very welcome.  

Tours start on Tuesdays at 11.00 and Thursdays at 3.00 in April and continue each 

week until October.  

PARISH CHURCH GUIDED 
TOURS 

PUPPET PRAISE 

A very successful Puppet Praise took place on Saturday 11 th February when a 

packed scout hut (70+ people) enjoyed a lively time praising God with the 

puppets, handled by nine young puppeteers, who led the singing. Paul brilliantly 

accompanied the Puppets on his keyboard, so a very special thank you to him. 

Afterwards there was time for tea and cakes and spending time together. A warm 

thank you to all who came along and took part!  

Felicity Masheder  
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Affpuddle and Turnerspuddle website: www.briantspuddle.info  

Councillor Contact Details  

Nick Gore (Chair)  01305 848130 nickgore@affpuddle.plus.com 

Sue Jones (Vice-Chair) 01929 471375 sue.jones@silversands.co.uk 

Charles Barter  01929 463663  charles.barter@thewatercresscompany.com 

Trevor Poole  07966 499252 trevorpoole100@hotmail.com 

Sarah Lowman  07796 221568 sarah@keepings.plus.com 

Jonathan Haigh  01929 471768 jandphaigh@hotmail.com 

Mike Menzies  01929 471263 Michael.menzies@talk21.com   

Lizzie Guinn  01305 848916 lizzieguinn@hotmail,com 

Lindsay Hole  07887 782005 woodlands20@hotmail.com 

(parish clerk)    

The Parish Council have organised 

several successful litter picks in the past, 

with the help of residents from the Parish.  

The Council is calling for volunteers to 

make the 2017 litter pick just as 

successful.   Any help that you can give 

w i l l  b e  v e r y  m u c h 

appreciated.   Equipment will be 

available from Purbeck District Council, 

who will also collect the rubbish on 

Monday 13th March from the village hall 

car park.    

The Parish will be split up into clear routes, of varying length and volunteers can 

select the area they prefer.    

 

Parish Councillor Vacancy  

One vacancy remains on the Parish Council.  If you are interested in joining 

please contact the Parish Clerk, Lindsay Hole, who will explain the procedure.  
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Affordable Housing ð Briantspuddle  

At the February meeting the Parish Council received a short presentation about 

affordable housing from the Hastoe Group, Dorchester.  Around 20 Parishioners 

were present to hear what was said and ask questions.  

Hastoe Group is working with Purbeck District Council with a view to bringing 

forward a number of sites in rural villages that could provide affordable housing 

for local people.  It is understood that a landowner has offered a potential site in 

the Parish.  If a local housing need is established Hastoe Group and Purbeck 

District Council will seek to work with the local community in terms of developing 

any proposals.  

 

Six Dorset Councils have mandate to ask Secretary of State 
to change local government structures  

 All nine councils in Dorset have now considered a report and accompanying 

detailed package of evidence setting out a proposal to replace the countyõs 

nine councils with two new unitary authorities.   

Six councils (Bournemouth, Dorset County, North Dorset, Poole, West Dorset, and 

Weymouth & Portland) have supported the public mood and backed a change 

to local government structures in Dorset.   The proposal is to create two new 

unitary councils based on the following existing local authority areas:    

Unitary A: Bournemouth, Christchurch and Poole (including delivering the services 

currently provided by Dorset County Council in Christchurch).   

Unitary B: East Dorset, North Dorset, Purbeck, West Dorset, Weymouth and 

Portland (including the services currently provided by Dorset County Council in 

this area).   

The proposals will now be made to the Secretary of State and a decision is likely 

to be forthcoming in the next 8 weeks.  

 

 Parish Litter Pick ð Weekend 11th & 12th March  

Increasing amounts of litter across the Parish has been reported and as a result 

the Parish Council is organising a community litter pick throughout the Parish over 

the weekend 11th & 12th March, 9.30am ð 1pm both days.   The pick will be co -

ordinated from the village hall.  

AFFPUDDLE & TURNERSP UDDLE PARISH 
COUNCIL  
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Bere Regis Junior Church  

 


